Subject: Site Council Minutes Date: Monday, January 22, 2018

Time: 2:30 p.m.

ITEM:

School Choice/Superboundary Changes:

Allan Chinn reported that next year (2018-19)Howard Elementary and River Road Elementary Schools will have a combined, merged boundary for enrollment. Families will have access to either school, without having to go through the School Choice process. Discussion included concerns about an influx of students wanting to transfer to Howard and the increased class size.

PTO/Parent Events:

- 1. Purchase of a special project has been postponed in order to get more parent input on what to purchase.
- 2. McTeacher Night at McDonalds has been postponed until April
- 3. Penny War will be in March
- 4. Spring Bazaar will be Saturday, April 7
- 5. Carnival will be Friday, June 8 at 5:00 p.m.
- 6. The current PTO Board is actively seeking new parent volunteers for next year Board members. New leadership is needed, as the current Board retires.
- 7. Parents raised concerns over recent hypodermic needles found around Howard property.

Report Cards:

Report Card writing day is Friday, February 2. Report Cards will go home Friday, February 16.

Artist in Residence:

There are 2 artist sessions. The first will be late February/early March. The second session will be late April/early May.

Community access to School property during school hours:

Classified Staff asked for clarification regarding the community accessing the track and playground during school hours. Allan Chinn said there are signs posted that the grounds are closed during school hours. The community needs to refrain from coming onto school property until students are gone.

Continuous Improvement Plan (CAP) Monitoring:

Beginning with task FC3.2, we reviewed each task, commenting on our success, need for implementation, or change of plan.

Submitted by: Katrina L. Sugar